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A meeting of the PTO for Wydown Middle School was held, as scheduled pursuant to due notice, on Monday, January 7, 2019, at 8:45 AM CT at the Wydown Middle School (WMS).

The following members of the Board were present at the meeting: Allie Rossini Co-President, Alison Hoette, Co-President, Tanya Hayden, Co-Treasurer, Missy McCormick, Co-Treasurer, Stephanie Gross, Secretary 

The following members were also present: Jeff Orgel, Jeff Lewis, Kim Eghtesady, Kerry Vetter   

Joe Miller, Clayton School Board Member, Jamie Jordan, WMS Principal, Tarita Rhimes, Assistant WMS Principal, Liz Tucker, WMS Counselor were present. 

Alison welcomed members of the PTO and reviewed the agenda for the meeting.

Approval of the Minutes 
A motion was made to approve the minutes from the December 3, 2018 meeting, which was seconded and passed.

Treasurer’s Report by Tanya Hayden 
As of December 31, 2018, the Wydown PTO has $63,400.43 in the bank. 
Notable financial activity since previous PTO meeting: 
Revenue: 
Received an additional $1,420 of Funds for Excellence donations, including $300 from 
Arch Orthodontics and $300 from Dale Avenue Pediatrics 
Received $207.73 in proceeds from Evereve parent event 
So far this fiscal year, have collected $13,705 for Funds for Excellence; still more than 
$11,000 short of our $25,000 target 
Expenses: 
Donated $3,300 to Clayton Education Foundation for Adzick Field (as voted on and 
approved at Wydown PTO meeting on December 3, 2018) 
Paid for Parent Night Out ($1,514.52) and the winter Staff Appreciation lunch ($1,307.81 
for Maggiano’s) 
District has charged the Wydown PTO $2,903.60 for 6th grade camp, which was $703.60 
more than our 6th grade camp allocation. Missy McCormick will work with Jamie Jordan and Erika Johnson to make sure our allocations for the Memphis and Jekyll Island trips are reduced by that amount, so the Wydown PTO is not overbilled. 

President’s Report by Alison Hoette & Allie Rossini 
Welcome Joe Miller, Treasurer and CSD Board Member
Joe Miller introduced himself and gave a brief bio of his professional and volunteer experience.  There will be a School Board election on April 2nd and he and (current member) Brad Bernstein are up for re-election.  There are currently three people running and two spots available.  Information on all the candidates running for School Board will be available on the PTO Council website.

Recap of Events:
*Parents Night Out was held January 4th at Copia.
Event was very successful and lots of positive feedback.  Exploring doing another parent event in the spring.  Event will be repeated again next year after winter break.  

*Big Sonia
For those who missed the December viewing, WMS is working with Ladue School District and CHS for another showing of the film on April 17th.   Leah Warshawski, CHS graduate and producer of the film will be coming to WMS to meet and talk to students and the film will be incorporated into the 7th grade curriculum going forward.

*Food Pantry – Liz Tucker on behalf of Tanya Vedantham
There are 9 families currently benefiting from the WMS food pantry.  Food drive proceeds from beginning of the year are dwindling.  We want to do another drive this semester to carry us through the rest of the year.  An email with specific items seems to work well.  6th grade breakfast perishable leftovers (in December) went home with families before break.  Discussed implementing perishable items for weekends modeled after Fresh Fridays at Meramec.   Food baskets and gift cards were donated to 40 families over winter holidays.  WMS contributed $150.00 for the Schnucks gift cards to put into the food baskets given to families district wide. 

Upcoming Events
*Angst February 7th 8:15 PM at CHS
Organized by Allin Coalition.  Open to all (parents and students).  45-minute documentary about anxiety and how to deal with it.  Panel of staff and students to discuss the movie and living with anxiety after the viewing.   WMS will show it to students in PE/Health that week.  More information about the event can be found on the Allin Coalition website.

*Winter Fun Fest Friday, February 8th
Open to all WMS students.  Put on by student council.  It’s a party with a DJ, photo booth, activities in the gym, food and drink.  Tickets will be sold. 
Will need parent volunteers for food and chaperoning.  More information will be sent home to students about this event and ticket sales. 

*Parent University April 4th
3 1-hour discussions pertaining to middle school issues (grade transitions, drug and alcohol exposure, technology usage, etc.).  More information will come out in the next few weeks.  If you have topic suggestions, please contact Jamie Jordan.

Principal’s Report by Jamie Jordan 
Enrollment numbers: 674 students actively enrolled (7-8 new in January, 1 lost)
February 14th course selections are due 
Studying staff to student ratio 
5th grade transition night January 17th at WMS (core classes, electives) all information, presentations will be online.
Want to add additional after school sports, activities in the future.  

New Business 
PTO Positions Open:  All board positions open for next year except treasurer.  Contact Allie/Alison by February PTO meeting.  THE slate will be presented in March and voted on in April.  All interested parties must declare their interest by February 11th.
New after school club, Teen Queens, will start soon.  There will be a fundraiser lip sync event on May 16th from 3:30 – 6 PM.  Flyers will be posted.

Discussion was had regarding the district’s approach to the Holocaust Museum and Learning Center field trip and its impact on students.  The question was asked if students are prepared to view the exhibits and what is done in the classroom prior to the field trip to prepare students for what they will experience.  Dr. Jordan will reach out to the 7th grade core teachers to discuss.

Old Business

Conclusion

Next PTO meeting will be Monday, February 11, 2019 at 6 PM. 

Respectfully submitted,

Stephanie L. Gross 



